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Upcoming Dates 

Term 3  Week 10   Issue 28  17th September 2021 

SEP 17th Last day of Term 3 

School finishes at 2.15pm 

OCT 4th First day of Term 4 

 12-13th Three-way Conversations 

NOV 4th Year 2 Sleepover 

 12th F-2 Excursion to Halls Gap 

Zoo 

We wish the following students a very 

happy birthday: 

 

Frazer Wheaton: Friday 17th September 

Zara Rethus: Sunday 19th 

September 

Harper Crouch: Sunday 26th 

September 

Will Decker: Friday 1st October 

Olivia Fritsch: Sunday 3rd October 

Harper Hiscock: Wednesday 6th October 

Also to: 

Mrs Woodward: Friday 17th September 

Birthdays 

Three-way Conversations 

Book Fair 

Our Book Fair will reopen at the beginning of 

Term 4. 

Three Way Conversations are planned for 

October 12-13.  These provide 

opportunities for parents, students and 

teachers to discuss learning progress and 

identify goals for future learning.  Ideally, we 

would like to hold these face to face, 

however will wait until the beginning of Term 

4 to see if this is permitted in the schools 

operations guide.  If not, we will explore 

ways of connecting digitally.  



 

Thank you and well done to all members of our 

school community for making it to the end of 

Term 3, especially our students who have 

shown remarkable resilience and adaptability 

during the term.  This term, we have had only 

one full week of face to face learning for all 

our students, F-2s are concluding their second 

full week today.  Every other week has had at 

least one day impacted by lockdowns and 

remote learning.  I pray the school holiday 

period will be an enjoyable time for all families, 

and hopefully we can see all students in all 

classes return on site in Term 4. 

The Premier has stated that announcements 

will soon be made about a ‘roadmap’ 

outlining easing of restrictions in Victoria, 

including schools.  Once this information has 

been shared we will have a clearer picture of 

what a return to school in Term 4 will look like. 

Uniforms 

We are currently in a changeover period from 

winter to summer uniform.  From Week 2 next 

term summer uniform must be worn, including 

hats.  As always, please ensure uniform items 

are named, and if you require any uniform 

items they are available from the school. 

Staff News 

I thank God for the many blessings he provides 

our school through the committed and 

dedicated staff.  Looking ahead to 2022 the 

following staff changes will take place.  Miss 

Isabel Lindsay will be taking maternity leave, 

and we wish her and Dale every blessing as 

they prepare for a new arrival.  Mrs Erin 

Alexander will return to her Specialist Teacher 

position after her year of parenting leave.  We 

look forward to welcoming her back at NLS, 

and sincerely thank Ms Greer Marshman for 

the great work she has done as Erin’s 

replacement this year.  Miss Kelsie Attiwill will 

return to a Classroom Teacher role after 

serving as Curriculum Coordinator/Specialist  

From the Principal 

2022 Term Dates 

Teacher for the bulk of 2021.  Congratulations 

to Miss Leah Noll who has secured a teaching 

position at Tarrington Lutheran School, her old 

stomping ground and a lot closer to her 

Warrnambool family.  We welcome Mr 

Marcus Holt to our team as a new Classroom 

Teacher for 2022.  Mr Holt is currently 

teaching at Natimuk PS, has had vast 

experience in school chaplaincy roles, and is 

looking forward to serving the Nhill Lutheran 

School community.  As the year continues we 

will have opportunities to welcome new and 

returning staff, and farewelling departing 

staff.   

The composition of classes and allocation of 

teachers to classes is still to be determined. 

Fruits of the Spirit 

Our Chapels have focussed on the ‘fruits of 

the spirit’ with Pastor Carl focussing on 

‘goodness’ this week.  Galatians 5 says: 

“The fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, 

patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, 

gentleness and self-control.  Against such 

things there is no law.” (verses 22-23), and 

“Since we live by the Spirit, let us keep in step 

with the Spirit.” (v 25) 

I pray that our community will be filled with 

the gifts of the Holy Spirit.   

Every blessing for the school holidays! 

Damon Prenzler 

The 2022 term dates for NLS are listed below.  

The dates mostly match DET school dates with 

a few minor changes. 

Term 1:  January 31 – April 8 

Term 2:  April 26 – June 24 

Term 3:  July 11 – September 14 

Term 4:  October 3 – December 14 



 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Sunday 19th September 

Nhill— 9 am 

Woorak— 9 am 

Jeparit— 11 am 

Register (before Fri 9am) via the Parish 

Office: nhillpar2@bigpond.com or 5391 

122 

Masks and login via QR code mandatory 

Online services can be viewed at: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg 

NhillLutheranParishOnline.com 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Sienna Alexander and her family 

 Sophie Blackwood and her family 

In over our heads 

Peter took [Jesus] aside and began to rebuke him 

(Mark 8:32). 

Read Mark 8:27–38 

When were you last ‘in over your head’? 

I vividly remember the first lesson I ever taught as a 

teacher many years ago. My class of well-groomed 

youngsters greeted me politely and waited for the 

lesson to begin. The room was warm, and the 

excitement of a new school year was in the air. And 

like many graduate teachers, I would soon learn what it 

really meant to be a teacher. 

The late nights of marking, the helicopter parents, the 

minor behavioural issues that come with working with 

teenagers and so on made me realise that my teacher 

training had not fully prepared me for the rewarding 

but very challenging day-to-day work of teaching. As 

my first parent-teacher interview night approached, I 

had great anxiety. I feared that parents would clearly 

see I had absolutely no idea what I was doing and that 

I was well ‘over my head’. 

In this Gospel reading, we see Peter declare that Jesus 

is the Messiah, only to be rebuked by Jesus soon after 

for not getting what that really meant. Peter was in 

over his head here. Just as I was an inexperienced and 

young teacher, so Peter was an inexperienced and 

young Christian. He forgot – or perhaps failed to grasp – 

exactly what the fullness of Jesus’ ministry meant. 

At the beginning of our faith as new believers, we find 

ourselves well over our heads – unable to fully grasp 

what it is to live the Christian life. Those who have years 

of faith behind us can still be like Peter and the first 

disciples, failing to grasp all of what it is to be a 

Christian and follower of Christ. 

Christ says, ‘If any want to become my followers, let 

them deny themselves and take up their cross and 

follow me’. 

As we take on the cross of Christ, we must commit 

ourselves to learn and grow in knowing what this means 

for us each and every day. Our sinful nature means 

Jesus will sadly have reason to turn to us and say as he 

did to Peter, ‘You are setting your mind not on divine 

things but on human things’. 

As we step out on our journey, let us diligently seek 

God’s grace, wisdom and guidance as we grow in the 

knowledge of what it is to take our own cross and 

follow Christ rather than the world or our selfish desires. 

Lord, may we approach your throne with humility and 

the knowledge that you are the author and perfecter of 

our faith. Help us grow in knowing what it is to take up 

the cross of Christ and follow you. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel each week is held in the 

Multi Purpose Room on a Friday at 

9am. Parents and friends are invited 

to join us and stay for morning tea 

and coffee, once restrictions have eased. 

Chapel Offering 

With no visitors onsite, we have had very 

little money received through the chapel 

offering for many weeks. Please consider 

donating. So far this year, $492.20 has 

been generously received from Chapel 

offerings. Thank you for blessing our sister 

school in Myanmar.  

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-cjhdun-muhirtrlh-i/


 

Enrolments for 2022 

Nhill Lutheran School is accepting enrolments 

for 2022.  If you have a child ready to start 

school next year, or know of families who are 

moving to the area, then enrolments may be 

lodged now.  Enrolment forms are available 

from the front office (5391 2144 or 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au). 

Thank You P & F 

How good is having creative play equipment?  

Our students loved playing with the new Tonka 

toys and Connetix. Thank you to our Parents and 

Friends Association, past and present, for all your 

hard work in raising funds to benefit our students. 

Thank you also to Cambrelle’s for supplying the 

Connetix.  



 

Year 1/2  Instructive Writing 

This term the Year 1/2 students have been 

learning procedure writing.  They did a 

great job, especially during remote 

learning. 

On Thursday the students wrote the 

procedure to make fairy bread and then 

made it following their procedures. 



Listen to Messages of Hope and invite others to do the same. Download or listen online at 

messagesofhope.org.au. 

19th September The day my mum disappeared (Interview) 

“I remember just driving around the neighbourhood, relentlessly looking for mum. I was in tears. 

Where could she be?” Where do you find hope when illnesses like Dementia change the 

relationship you have with your parents? 

26th September Dementia is not the end (Interview) 

Gaye has worked in aged care for over 20 years and specialised in Dementia care. Gaye 

shares some of the misunderstandings around Dementia, including some surprising insights and 

encouragement. 

3rd October Peace beyond reason (Rev Noel Due) 

Are you at peace? This week Noel Due will be talking about Peace. Not the dream of world 

peace, but about inner peace. Peace that works even when the world, and perhaps even 

you, are in chaos. 

10th October It’s ok to feel anxious (Anna Doecke) 

What's the difference between worry and anxiety and how do we stop being overwhelmed by 

things we can't control? This week we're talking about worry and anxiety with Anna, a 

counsellor from Journeez. 

FAMILY FUN AT HAPPYLAND.COM.AU 

Enjoy the Happyland website game at happyland.com.au. Set up your own character, change 

them, and take them on an adventure. Go on to the App store and download the Happyland 

App for iPhone and iPad. 

Happyland Stories videos are also available. They make great children’s messages. 

Parenting Ideas—Webinars and Guides 

Our school has a Parenting Ideas membership 

which enables us to publish articles in our 

newsletter.  I hope you find these articles useful 

and informative.  In addition to the articles, 

Parenting Ideas also provides support for parents 

through webinars and eGuides.  Parents of Nhill 

Lutheran School are able to access free webinars 

provided by Parenting Ideas (usually the cost is 

$39).  Some of the webinars have already 

occurred and have been recorded, others are 

planned for later this year.  To gain free access to 

a webinar simply request a voucher from the 

school, which will have all the details you need to 

view the webinar.  Upcoming webinars include: 

Connecting with teenage daughters – 

June 23 at 8pm, valid to September 

23 

The eGuides are booklets that are also 

available free to parents.  They cover the 

topics of optimism, family meetings, friends, 

coping, understanding children’s behaviour, 

and bring out your child’s confidence.  

Copies of the eGuides can be sent 

electronically by the school, just ask via 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au or phone the school.   

mailto:admin@nls.vic.edu.au




West Wimmera Junior Cricket 

Cricket season is fast approaching, and the West Wimmera Warriors are seeking new junior players. The club is aiming to have 

junior sides for -12s, -14s and -16s this season. This means there will be teams for kids to play in for ages 8-16. 

If you are interested, or after more information, please feel free to contact either Mitch Dahlenburg, Tarrah Dodds or Ash 

Dickinson. 

Mitch: Cricket Director   Tarrah: Under 12s Team Manager   Ash: Under 14s Coach 

0427 798 347     0438 329 042      0417 587 002 




